
                                     
                      The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ 
                                         June 3, 2018 

LITURGY SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 

Sunday, June 3- The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ  
5:00 p.m. – Gabriel Del Busto req. by Onelia & Maria 
8:30 a.m. – Barbara Kepler req. by JoAnn Daly 
10:00 a.m.-MaryAnn Hopler req. by the Hagany family 
Monday, June 4- Weekday 
12:00 p.m. – Aldo Vukosa req. by Ann & Carlo Thompson 
Tuesday, June 5- Saint Boniface, Bishop & Martyr 
12:00 p.m. – Bishop Anthony Rysz req. by Fr. Zig 
Wednesday, June 6 – Saint Norbert, Bishop 
12:00 p.m. – Filemenia Sperone 
Thursday, June 7- Weekday 
12:00 p.m. – Joanne Simuradik req. by her loving sisters 
Friday, June 8- The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
12:00 p.m. – For the People of Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Sunday, June 10- Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
5:00 p.m. – Ruth Lopez Maximo req. by Elmer Maximo 
8:30 a.m. – Michael & Mae D’Anton req. by Carol D’Anton 
10:00 a.m. – Frank D. Wasko req. by family 
11:30 a.m. – Polish Mass 

                                  

Frank D. Wasko 
                                                Requested by: family 

                                                                                             
                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
 

Collection for May 26 & 27: $2303.00 
Parish Pay Electronic Giving: $2371.74 (April) 
Collection from last year: $2550.00 

 
 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR PARISHIONERS IN THE 
MILITARY:   Aleksandr Killeen,  Airman 1st Cl, 
 Nicholas DelCore, Air Force, Captain Jessica L. Rotile Rudo, 
Kenneth Rudo, Warrant Officer,1 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS:  Irene 
Schreiber, Doug Bansch, Maria Acevedo, TJ Schoudel, Capt. 
Adam Cowan, USA, Julio Soto,  Ben Marvilla, Michelle 
Monslave, Amelia Marie Cayea, Mary Therese Loftus, 
Sharon Bauer, Mary Davenport, Jose Prado, Arlene Berlin, 
Robert Nielsen, Marge Vogel, Efrain Gonzalez,  Amanda 
Villarubia, Mary Skelly, John Skutka, William McBurney,  
Anne Riordan, D.M. Lynch, Linda Hoffman,, Mike Izzo,   
Edward Frame, Adam Hayward,  Carol Centonze, James 
Boyle, Carol Ann Boyle, Jessica Gorman, Theodora 
Maulbeck. John Krause, Ethan Chandra, Jim McNamara, 
Dorothy Murray, Louise Kelly, Tom Gorman, Carlos 
Carbajal, Miguel Fojas, Victoria Santana, Mary Merz. 
 
PARISH POLICY –PLEASE NOTE: All Catholic families 
living within the parish boundaries are encouraged to 
register as members. Registration has many benefits, 

and in particular, facilitates any arrangements for 
baptisms, marriages, sponsors, etc. Please contact the 
rectory at 973-627-0422 
 

Divine Mercy Academy is now accepting 

applications for the 2018-2019 school year.                        

87 Halsey Ave. 973-627-6003.We offer a safe, secure 

& compassionate environment with a high level of 

individualized attention; certified teachers; weekly 

liturgies & daily Religion class; academic curriculum 

with all core subjects; STEM; physical education; 

music, art, Spanish & library, with technology 

integrated throughout the curriculum. Before-

care/after-care and extracurricular activities 

available.  Full day & Half Day Pre-K3 & Pre-K4 

programs starting at $2420 a year. Full Day 

Kindergarten through 8th grade tuition rates as 

follows:  1 child: $5030    2 children: $8200 and 3     

children: $9960 per year. Come see the difference an 

academically excellent Catholic education makes! 

 

Join Us For DIVINE MERCY ACADEMY’S 

2nd Annual Golf Outing on Friday, June 15th, 2018, at 

Farmstead Golf & Country Club$120 per Golfer/$420 

per Foursome*Includes greens fees, cart, lunch, 

buffet dinner, alcohol & soda, $130 a golfer after 5/15 

1:00 PM Check-in & lunch.  Immediately following 

golf is a buffet dinner & 50/50 raffle. 

For more info, call Patrick Rudolph at 973-440-0748, 

or email prudolph817@gmail.com 

 

This weekend, is the collection for the church in 

Latin America! Many people in Latin America and the 

Caribbean do not have access to church programs 

and ministries because of rural terrain and a lack of 

ministers. Your generosity makes it possible for them 

to share in the life of the Church and grow closer to 

Christ. Please be generous to the second collection! 

To learn more please visit www.usccb.org/latin-america 

 

ATTENTION ALL MINISTERS:  The FINAL JUNE 

SCHEDULE has been released….copies are available 

in the sacristy. 

http://www.usccb.org/latin-america


My dear parishioners, 

 

As we gather to celebrate the Lord’s Day we also commemorate the Feast of the Most Holy Body and Blood of 

Christ, more commonly known as CORPUS CHRISTI. On this day we demonstrate our faith in Christ present in the 

Most Blessed Sacrament with an outdoor procession with the Eucharist stopping at four prepared altars around 

the church. At each stop we pause to hear a reading from the Holy Gospel which invites us to reflect upon our faith 

in the real presence of Christ in Holy Communion. 

 

The Gospel reading for Holy Mass comes from the Evangelist Mark which tells us of the preparations the Lord Jesus 

asks the disciples to make for the Passover meal. This meal is what we call the Last Supper for it is at this holy 

supper that Jesus institutes the Eucharist. He also tells the Apostles that they are to “do this in memory” of Him. 

These two great sacraments are brought about at the same event, Holy Eucharist and Holy Orders for without 

priests there would be no Eucharist. 

 

In the first lection for today’s Mass we hear how Moses performs priestly ministry as directed by the Lord so that 

sacrifice can be made properly. There are details which the Lord wants Moses to observe, ritual actions which must 

be performed. In the second lection for today’s Mass the Letter to the Hebrews reminds us that Jesus is the High 

Priest who offered Himself as sacrifice on the altar of the Cross for the remission of our sins. Both of these 

scriptural texts help to provide commentary regarding the celebration of the Holy Mass at which the Most Blessed 

Sacrament is made present for God’s People. 

 

This feast is an ideal time for all of us to be mindful of the reverence due to the Lord Jesus hidden in the Most 

Blessed Sacrament, such as: Am I genuflecting before the tabernacle (entering and leaving the pew)? Am I walking 

in the Communion line prayerfully? Am I presenting myself for Holy Communion in a proper manner, with 

extended tongue or hands which are open flat, one on top of the other? This is just a short list of questions which 

we should ask ourselves as we celebrate this feast of the Body and Blood of Christ. 

 

I am so grateful to the Saint Monica Guild under the leadership of Pat Zayac for the fantastic job they did in 

providing hospitality for last weekend’s first Mass celebrations. The ladies worked very hard to make sure our 

newly ordained priests and their well wishers were treated to the wonderful hospitality for which Rockaway is 

noted. GOD BLESS YOU LADIES!!! 

 

God bless you!  

Fr. Zig 

 

 

 

 

PARISH PICNIC - The parish picnic is planned for Sunday June 10 with a rain date of June 24.  Events will begin 

with mass at 12:15 PM at Fireman's Field with the picnic following immediately running until 5 PM.  Good food and 

games for the kids are planned and the day will close with the praying of the rosary.  All parishioners are invited. 

Help is needed for set up/clean up, face painting, games, baking and kitchen help. If you wish to help out, please 

contact Jim Gallagher (973-366-9699) or Jack Zayac (973-625-4572). 

 

 

 

 

 



Catholic Charities—Diocese of Paterson—Bishop Serratelli has authorized a Diocesan-wide food collection in all 

parishes and agencies on the Feast of Corpus Christi, Saturday/Sunday, June 2-3.  We have been asked to provide 

cookies, crackers or facial tissues.  Cash/Check donations will also be accepted made payable to Catholic 

Charities.  Please mark Saturday & Sunday, June 2nd & 3rd as the food collection day in order to help those in 

need in our Diocesan communities of Morris, Passaic & Sussex Counties.  Thank you! 

  

“Quo Vadis—Where are you going?:  ”Vocations Discernment for young men 15-25. “Quo Vadis—Where are you 

going?”  Where is the Spirit acting in your life?  Where is the Lord encouraging you to go?  Quo Vadis Days in a time 

of recreation, fellowship, and prayer to help you explore the Lord’s call in your life.  Activities will include prayer, 

Mass, Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, Liturgy of the Hours, Rosary, games, sports, talks, great food, and 

discussions.  It is a time to share our faith and meet other young men seeking God’s will.  Quo Vadis Days will be 

held June 27-29, 2018 at the Saint Mary’s Abbey Retreat Center in Morristown, New Jersey.  There is no cost.  For 

more information and/or registration, contact the coordinators Fr. Edgar Rivera and David Monteleone in the 

Vocations Office at 973-777-8818, ext #711, by email: revedgar@patersondiocese.org 

 

CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION – The traditional Corpus Christi procession with the Most Blessed Sacrament will 

take place on Sunday afternoon beginning at 2 o’clock at Sacred Heart of Jesus Church on Sunday, June 3rd. The 

event is a joint celebration of Sacred Heart Parish and St. Cecilia Parish. We are in need of children to strew flowers, 

altar servers and singers. We are planning an outdoor procession around the church. In the event of inclement 

weather the ceremony will take place within the church. Bring the entire family for this outward manifestation of 

our Catholic faith of the Lord Jesus present body, soul and divinity in the Most Blessed Sacrament. 

 

RCIA: Have you been worshiping with us or in another Catholic Parish, but have never officially taken steps to 

become Catholic? Is another family member Catholic, but not you and you wonder what is the Faith they are 

practicing? Were you baptized in the Catholic Church, but have not been attending Catholic Mass for some time? 

Are you seeking a deeper personal relationship with Jesus but have not been baptized, or have not received First 

Communion, or have not been confirmed in the Catholic Church? Are you dating or engaged to a Catholic person 

and concerned what the effect of marrying a Catholic would be? Are you married to a Catholic and attend Mass, 

but just don’t know what the next step is in becoming a Catholic? Are you or your spouse a Catholic, but did not 

have a Catholic wedding? If any of the above questions apply to you, contact Deacon Paul Willson at 973-551-0749, 

Or leave contact information with Parish Office. Or send an email to paul.d.willson@gmail.com. 

 

MEN ‘S GROUP– A new men’s group called FATHERS OF ST. JOSEPH will be meeting every other Saturday morning 

at 5:30 a.m. in the St. Cecilia Office Building. The sole aim and purpose of the group is to labor for the restoration, 

revitalization and redemption of human fatherhood, in order that it may become what it has been created to be: an 

efficacious icon that directs the human family to its Father. The Fathers of St. Joseph gatherings are not so much 

meetings as they are mini retreats, whose aim is to communicate the spirituality of fatherhood in a manner that 

encourages and inspires fathers to embrace, engage and – by the power of the Holy Spirit – sanctify their vocation. 

Next meeting is June 9. 

 

NEW WOMEN'S GROUP: Women at the Well: The Women at the Well meet the FIRST SATURDAYS of each month. 

These evenings are meant to serve as spiritual and social refreshment for women.  The evening begins with a 

potluck dinner, followed the Rosary, quiet prayer and ending with dessert and socializing.  Registration is required 

by emailing Jennifer Nelson & Faith Rose at wellwithmysoul17@gmail.com. with your name, parish and email 

address. This group is open to those outside the parish as well. Bring your Rosary and a friend! 

 

mailto:revedgar@patersondiocese.org


Registration for First Holy Communion classes is now open for children of our parish ages 7 to 8 entering 2nd 

grade in September. Mrs. Lucy Rovegno will serve as the catechist. Classes will begin in October. Please call the 

rectory (973)627-0422 for registration and other information. 

 

Polska Masza: Polish Mass will be celebrated at Sacred Heart of Jesus next Sunday June 10th at 11:30 am. Please 

join us with your family & friends to celebrate the Lord’s Day in the Polish language. 

 

Please be advised that all the “Senior Events” are open to everyone 55 and over from St. Cecilia & Sacred Heart 

Parishes! Tuesday June 5—Regular Meeting 

11 am set up, 12-1 pm social hour, coffee & cake 

1-2 pm meeting, bingo & cards afterward 

Tuesday- June 26- Sands Casino- Price $25.00-Slot Play-$20.00- Food-$5.00 

For more info call Lorraine at 973-366-6871 

Sunday, July 1—Paper Mill Playhouse Day Trip 

Day trip at Paper Mill Playhouse to see “Halftime” (afternoon show) 

Members: $65.00—Nonmembers: $70.00 

For info, please call Carol @ 973-537-5529  

 

St. Cecilia Seniors Adventure of The Seas:  Come join us on May 17, 2019 for an 8 night Bermuda & Bahamas 

cruise! For reservations and/or pricing on staterooms for 2,3, or 4+ guests & special promotions call Royal 

Caribbean International at 1-800-465-3595.Reference Group #9517279. Itinerary: Cape Liberty, NJ.  To: Kings 

Wharf, Bermuda, Nassau Bahamas, Cococay, Bahamas—Deposit $500 per stateroom refundable up to 2/16/19. We 

need 8 cabins booked by 4/19/18 or we lose our group pricing. For More Information: Call Alice Koller @ 973-627-

8558 

 

St Cecilia and Sacred Heart Parishes Summer Bible Camp “Growing Up Catholic" will be held Tuesday July 17 to 

Saturday July 21st from 4-6 PM at Divine Mercy Academy.  All children Pre K to 4th grade are invited to attend. 

There will be games, crafts, songs, Bible stories, and snacks.  The registration fee is $20 for 1 child and $25 for two 

or more children.  Adult and teen volunteers are needed. For info please email stcecilia.faithformation@gmail.com 

or contact Denise at 973-462-3795.     

 

 PRO-LIFE CORNER: Several Sources Shelters: Through God's Grace, we save babies lives and shelter their young 

mothers while providing education and ongoing compassionate support services including our Pregnancy 

Sonogram Center. We further educate young people to make healthy life choices as well as shelter women who are 

homeless, sick and elderly as we help them to restore their dignity. Several Sources Shelters provides hope for 

pregnant women and their babies who have no place to go in their time of need. We pray you’ll want to get 

involved and help these needy mothers and their little ones towards a better future. (Several Sources is a 

registered 501-C3 Charity)For more information: SEVERAL SOURCES SHELTERS PO BOX 157 • RAMSEY, NEW 

JERSEY 07446 • 201-818-9033 Email: Kathyd@severalsources.net Visit our websites: *www.severalsources.net, 

www.lifecall.org and www.helpthepoor.org 

 

 

http://www.helpthepoor.org/

